R-22-xxx
Board of Supervisors
County of Prince George, Virginia

Resolution

At a regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the County of Prince George
held in the Boardroom, Third Floor, County Administration Building, 6602 Courts Drive,
Prince George, Virginia this 8% day of February, 2022:

Present: Vote:
Marlene J. Waymack, Chair

Donald R. Hunter, Vice-Chair

Floyd M. Brown, Jr.

Alan R. Carmichael

T. J. Webb

C-2

On motion of , seconded by , which
carried unanimously, the following resolution was adopted:

RESOLUTION: COMMENDATION; CHIEF DEPUTY WALTER C. DOUGLAS;
SERVICE TO PRINCE GEORGE COUNTY

WHEREAS, on April 3, 1996, Walter C. Douglas began his employment with the
County of Prince George as a Police Officer in the Police Department; and

WHEREAS, Mr. Douglas was promoted from Police Officer to Police Sergeant
on February 16, 2006 and promoted from Police Sergeant to Police Lieutenant on August
15,2018; and

WHEREAS, Mr. Douglas transferred from the Police Department to the Sheriff’s
Office as Lieutenant Sheriff on October 12, 2019 and was promoted from Lieutenant
Sheriff to Chief Deputy Sheriff on January 1, 2022 and continued in this capacity until he
retired on February 1, 2022; and

WHEREAS, Walter C. Douglas has served as a General Instructor, Defensive
Tactics Instructor, TASER Instructor, Firearms Instructor, Firearms Range Master, Field
Training Officer, Child Passenger Safety Seat Technician, Crime Prevention Specialist,
Special Response Team Member, Neighborhood Watch Coordinator, D.A.R.E. Officer,
and also served on the Prince George Planning Committee; and

WHEREAS, Mr. Douglas served as the Accreditation Manager where his
dedication and hard work was instrumental with the Police Department becoming
accredited through the Virginia Law Enforcement Professional Standards Commission in
2013, after which he continued to make sure the department retained their status during
the 2017 reaccreditation process. In 2017, Mr. Douglas was awarded “Master Assessor”
from the Commission; and



WHEREAS, Mr. Douglas began the path towards accreditation for the Sheriff’s
Office and served as a Training Officer; and

WHEREAS, Mr. Douglas has received numerous letters of commendation from
citizens and other agencies throughout his career; and

WHEREAS, Mr. Douglas is known for his passion and thoroughness in both the -
Police Department and Sheriff’s Office; and

WHEREAS, throughout his remarkable career in Law Enforcement, spanning
more than 25 years, Walter C. Douglas has served the citizens of the County and the
Commonwealth to the utmost of his ability, and devotion to Law Enforcement and Public
Safety in a manner bespeaking the dedication of a true public servant. Mr. Douglas’
institutional knowledge will be irreplaceable and will be sorely missed by the Sheriff’s
Office, the County and its citizens;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED That the Board of Supervisors and the
County of Prince George this 8t day of February, 2022, does hereby commend Walter C.
Douglas for a total of 25 years and 9 months of dedicated service to the County; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED That the Board wishes to express their sincere

gratitude for his commitment to the County and its citizens and extends to Walter C.
Douglas much happiness as he enters the next phase of his life.

A Copy Teste:

Jeffrey D. Stoke
Interim County Administrator



